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Subject: Seas Landmarking Ruling and Vote of the Landmarks Commission on
September 18, 2019 — Request for Appeal Pursuant to Section 54-41

My wife, Denise, and I are writing to you as long-time residents of the Town of Palm Beach,
having lived in the lake block of Seabreeze Avenue since 1981. We have seen many changes
over the years, both in town, generally, and on our street, Seabreeze Avenue. All of the changes
we feel have been good, and the new homes that have been built have contributed substantially
to the beauty and ambience of our neighborhood.

We were shocked, dismayed and caught off-guard by the recent decision of the Landmarks
Preservation Commission to place the Sea Streets under consideration for designation as an
historic district. The initial meeting where this was considered was done without any notice to
us or our neighbors. It appears the Landmarks Commission is determined to push this proposal
forward without proper notice and an opportunity for the residents to register their objections and
for the Commission and/or the Town Council to hear evidence as to why the Sea Streets should
not be designated an historic district. The Landmarks Preservation Commission had to know, on
the first vote, if not the second vote confirming their prior decision, that the Sea Street residents
would vehemently object to such a proposal. We believe that most, if not all, of the Sea Street
residents, like ourselves, do not need or want such a designation.

Accordingly, we appeal to the members of the Town Council to review the last ruling of the
Landmarks Commission on September 18, 2019, and to ask thc Landmarks Commission to
voluntarily reverse their decision, or in the aliernative, to override their decision by a majority
vote of the Town Council on the grounds that they did not give proper notice to the neighbors
affected by their decision, whose propertics have now been encumbered by the Landmarks
Commission ruling. We were not notified, and therefore were not aware, that this discussion
(much less formal action) was going to move forward at either meeting. Clearly, due process
was not provided to us or our neighbors.
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